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Chairman, Jill Blurton-Jones
 

September Newsletter

I don’t know if you heard this but my current claim to fame is that I used to play tennis with Lois, the lady accused of bludgeoning her 80 yr old husband to death with a coffee mug!  She was recently arrested in New York where she was due to referee at the U.S. Open tournament.   I find it rather a bizarre case, but I keep thinking that there would be a better way to kill somebody, but I am trying to be impartial.  I actually feel very sorry for her having to sit at home with an ankle bracelet on watching all the tennis  matches on T.V., and not being able to officiate, especially the final match of Andy Murray beating Djokovic in the men’s finals at Flushing Meadows…….way to go Andy Murray…What!!!! a Brit winning the U.S. Open….miracles do happen!

Next week is almost upon us and it is time to showcase our Mission Belles 2012 Member/ Guest 2 Day Invitational Tournament.  This promises to be the best invitational in Orange County and we now have a full field of ladies playing in our premiere event of the year.   P.K. Jenican  & Shana Martensen (jet-lagged though they must be) having returned from an amazing holiday living in a fully staffed chateau  in France) and their committee are working hard on completing all the preliminary tasks in running Mission Belles Member/Guest….everything is going to be “magnifique”!

Vince and all his crew have been working extremely hard on getting the course in superb condition.   Steve Vlahos our General Manager and all the staff are going to tremendous lengths to support our ladies event and we have some exciting Holes in One prizes and a  fabulous raffle, as well as gourmet lunches, and breakfasts etc. 

Don’t forget, if you signed up to play next Tues 18th in the optional par 3 contest, or in the actual 2 day tournament (19th & 20th Sept) you are also invited to come at 5.00 p.m. to our  Hors D’Oeuvres  & Cocktail Party on Tues 18th. 

I also wanted to let you know that the Guest Day scheduled for 11th Oct that was changed  to 25th Oct is not happening as the overseeding on the course is now set for the 9th – 18th October, and the course will be “Cart paths only” till after Halloween!

Fall team has their last match at Santa Ana against Coto de Caza and thanks to the great leadership of Marcia Smith and Carolyn McGuire we have a strong chance of giving Coto de Caza a run for the money and ending up in 1st or 2nd place point-wise. We have a good chance of beating Santa Ana…. Good luck & Go team Go!!!!!

At our General Meeting today we announced our 2012 Nominating committee for next year’s slate of officers.  It is hard to believe that it is time to do this.  I would like to thank Joey Knudson-Chairperson, Suzi Olsen, P.K. Jenican, Tina Russell and, believe it or not, myself for taking on this task. Even though our Ladies Club is reduced in numbers we are strong in resolve.  We have a wonderful and active Ladies Club and it takes all of us pitching in to make our Club what it is today.

Have a wonderful Fall season and let’s hope that the weather stays warm and less humid for a while.

See you on the course.

Jill

 

MEMBERSHIP
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CAROL MCLAUGHLIN
[image: image17.jpg]MEMBERSHIP CAROL MCLAUGHLIN
We Currently Have 101 Full Members

32 Handicap Only 0 Junior Members

Total 133 Members

New Handicap Only

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY'S Birthday Winner

Patsy Dryer
Linda Danto
Miki Hayma
Joey Knudson
Dorthy Matsuba
Linda Spivey
Yolanda Talbot

NEWPORT BEACH COUNTRY COUNTRY CLUB, FUNDRAISER  Sth Annual charity
PRO-AM September 20, funds girl's academic scholarships & youth golf.
programs

SEPTEMBER 36 hole Tournment 9 /18-19 Victorville, Safar 1 Fallbrook 9/24.

OCTOBER  Masters, Downey 10/1-2 WSCGA Net Championship 10/15
Thousand Oaks  President’s Invtational Murriet, BearCreek 10/22

***All details posted in Ladies Locker room
ANNUALRENEWAL'S FOR THE LADIES GOLF CLUB OF MARBELLA.

Contact Carol Mctaughin 949 212-0570




Birthday Winner this month is Joey Knudson! 

      ~GENERAL MEETING~
         September 13, 2012 

First Place
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Jeri Rimel, Suzi Olsen, Tina Russell & Elena Miller
SECOND PLACE
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Carolyn McGuire, Maria Barger,Barbara Behrens & Connie Merlis
                                      

THIRD PLACE
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Lori Bickel, Sally Orgera, Jane Demeter& Miki Hayama
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MAJOR TOURNAMENTS
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Sally Orgera
Major Tournaments

~

Sally Orgera~
I

 

Major tournaments for 2012 will finish with the WSCGA tournament on Nov. 1. This tournament is being run by Patti Stringer and Celia Francese.

 

 Please put it on your calendar and plan to participate in our charity event. Always great fun!
Sally Orgera
Tournament Chair

     ~ PLAY DAYS ~
           ~ Barbara Behrens ~ 

PLAYDAY CHAIRPERSON
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Barbara Behrens
ENJOY YOUR ROUNDS!!!!! 
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MaxeneWeinberg
               ~GUEST DAYS~
                Maxene Weinberg 

                 

September is The Mission Belles Member-Guest Tournament.  It starts on September 18th at 3:00 with an optional Par 3 contest and fun skills challenge.  September 19th and 20th is a two-day eclectic. 

 Please invite One to Three Guests for a fantastic time.  Fabulous prizes will be awarded!

So please make sure you play in this great tournament.

Thanks, Maxene.

 GUEST DAYS 2012
SEPTEMBER 18, 19 & 20

MISSION BELLES MEMBER/GUEST

GUEST DAY

NOVEMBER 29

HOLIDAY GUEST DAY
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Lori Bickel
Nine Holers
~Lori Bickel~
Best wishes for fabulous Fall fun from the Niners to all of the LCOM.  
Life is Good!

HANDICAP
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Karen Jordan
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DANI RATKELIS
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RULES CHAIRMAN
 

 

                

GOLF RULES
“Crossing The Border”
By Dani Ratkelis
The most important rule to remember about the ropes, stakes, walls, and fences that mark various parts of a course is that unless they signify out-of-bounds, you can remove the marker (or take free relief if it can’t be removed) when it interferes with the lie of your ball, stance, or swing.  For example, you can remove a water-hazard stake that’s next to your ball to play your next shot.  Just don’t forget to put it back.
Procedures for dealing with out-of-bounds markers differ.  You cannot remove an O.B. marker or take relief without penalty, but you can strike the marker first to move a ball on the course.  It’s also important to remember that your Ball has to be entirely out-of-bounds, otherwise it’s in play.
When it comes to markers that designate a water hazard (red or yellow), only a part of your ball has to touch the boundary to be considered inside the hazard.  In other words, the outermost edge of a hazard stake or line is considered the boundary.  But even if your ball is in the hazard, you can still remove any marker (an obstruction) that interferes with the lie of your ball, stance, or swing.
Similarly, ropes or stakes used to mark ground under repair (a Local Rule) are obstructions, and a ball is inside the margin when any portion of the ball touches it.
Some courses also have a Local Rule designating some areas as “environmentally sensitive.” In these instances, how to proceed depends on whether the course or committee treats the areas as out-of bounds, a water hazard, or ground under repair.
Instances where a water-hazard stake can’t be removed, you’re entitled to free relief as long as your ball is not in the hazard.  Find the nearest spot, not closer to the hole, where you can stand and swing without interference from the stake and drop up to on club-length away from there.
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WSCGA FoundationTournament

It is that time again.  The WSCGA Foundation positively impacts   
amateur golf for women and youth by developing and supporting  
programs, awarding scholarships and grants, sponsoring events and  
promoting education.  It is scheduled for Nov. 1, 2012.   We will be  
collecting new and gently used golf clothes and equipment to be  
collected mid October through November 1st.  We all have golf  
equipment and clothes, shoes, balls, visors, etc. that we no longer  
need.  Please set aside those items you do not need and donate them to  
this worthy cause.  Your generosity will be greatly appreciated.

Your WSCGA Foundation Tournament Committee



 

 

BRING BOOKS FOR OUR LIBRARY!
 

Thank you,
Ingrid 
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PHOTOGRAPHER

~ MARIA BARGER ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at Costcophotocenter.com 
e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com
password: 4marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
If you order pictures to be picked up from Costco, use Mary Kay's name for the account!
 

Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy.  Maria Barger: parteebar@cox.net
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Past 2010/2012 Newsletters 

Thank you for visiting our web site! 
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